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Beginning in Spring 2022, New York State (NYS) Medicaid practitioners 
will have access to a new Provider Enrollment Portal, developed by the 
NYS Department of Health (DOH) and eMedNY. The portal will enable 
practitioners to perform numerous maintenance transactions using an 
easy online process and act as an alternative to the current enrollment 
process (by paper), reducing turnaround time by eliminating the need for 
United States Postal Service (USPS) delivery. The portal will also ensure 
the accurate completion of forms and will provide step-by-step 
instructions to guide practitioners through the process. 

Some of the key features of the Portal will include the ability to: 

• View your provider file data in real time, including Electronic 
Transmitter Identification Numbers (ETINs) 

• Submit address changes 
• Perform Drug Enforcement Administration (DEA) updates 
• Affiliate to groups 
• Add specialties – medical, dental, and more 
• Update electronic funds transfer (EFT) information 
• Check the status of maintenance transactions 

Information on how to access the Provider Enrollment Portal, along with 
information on training and future upgrades, including applications for 
new enrollment, revalidation and reinstatement, will be announced as 
information becomes available. Providers are encouraged to regularly 
visit the eMedNY website at: https://www.emedny.org/ and to subscribe 
to the eMedNY LISTSERV 
at: https://www.emedny.org/Listserv/eMedNY_Email_Alert_System.aspx 
for updates and email alerts. 
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If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@gdit.com for further assistance  

The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. However, no e-mail transmittals or 
 materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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